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Paul Stevens, ICI’s President and CEO, submitted the attached letter yesterday to the U.S.
House of Representatives (“House”) expressing support for H.R. 2289, the Commodity End-
User Relief Act.  H.R. 2289, which was approved by the House yesterday, includes
provisions that would exclude from the definition of commodity pool operator and
commodity trading advisor under the Commodity Exchange Act those investment advisers
to registered funds that invest in commodity interests limited to “financial commodities,”
e.g., S&P 500 swaps and other securities-like derivatives, and do not invest in traditional
commodities, such as natural resource and agricultural commodities. 

The letter explains that H.R. 2289 contains important provisions that lower costs for fund
investors without undermining investor protections.  The letter emphasizes that duplicative
registration requirements by the Commodity Futures Trading Commission (“CFTC”) has
resulted in increased costs for registered funds and their shareholders, and that H.R. 2289
would reduce duplicative and unnecessary regulation of registered funds without
undermining the CFTC’s existing authority over traditional commodity pools. [1]

 

Sarah A. Bessin
Associate General Counsel

Attachment

https://icinew-stage.ici.org/pdf/29083.pdf


endnotes

[1] ICI’s statement for the record on CFTC reauthorization is summarized in ICI
memorandum No. 28856 (March 24, 2015), available at
http://www.ici.org/my_ici/memorandum/memo28856.
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